LNMC Minutes continued

4

	[image: image1.jpg]§Lake Norman

Marine Commission





	               Post Office Box 2454

Cornelius, NC 28031
	            Web: www.lnmc.org

            Phone (704) 564-6333


Email: lnmc@lnmc.org



LNMC  MINUTES 
April 9, 2018
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Bill Young 

             Chairman (absent)
John Gerke


Catawba County

Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County (absent)
Dennis Eddinger            

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Morris Sample


Assistant Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Commissioner Gerke.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the March 19, 2018 meeting, Approval of the minutes as presented was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz presented Officer Darren Hill from Iredell County a plaque for his Lake Patrol service over the past years. It was requested that the rafting application for the Charlotte Golden Boys be added to the agenda. He then reported that budget requests are with all the counties and now awaiting responses from Mecklenburg, Catawba and Iredell. A response was sent to NCWRC regarding analysis of grass carp for management of Hydrilla. The commission attended an aquatic weed council meeting in Raleigh. Emails with questions on dock permits and shoreline stabilization have been referred to DE-LS. The commission is working with DEQ on a date of deployment of grass carp. An email from a resident suggesting deployment of a flag when swimmers are in the water has been forwarded to the commission for review and consideration. Addressed the sunken barge located at T4. The owner, with the assistance of a marine retrieval group is working diligently to get this matter resolved before the peak boating season begins. Estimated time frame is 10-14 days. Just a reminder of meeting protocol – comments are to be made to the commission only upon request of the commission. Comments from the public are made during the Comments from Public agenda line item. Questions to various attendees by the public are to be made after the meeting. There are several upcoming Boater Education Classes which may be found on the website at www.lnmc.org
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
*Delayed report – charter boat ran aground but all passengers were evacuated successfully with several counties participating. Also reported that a successful 22 agency training session was held a few weeks ago.
Iredell County Sheriff
Full-time deputy Brooks Weathers will be on Lake Patrol for Iredell County. Another full-time person will be out in May. The goal is to have four full-time by next year. 16 hours on water with 170 property checks. Attended a meeting with Cornelius Police Dept. about vessel safety checks. Attended fire boat training in March. 
Catawba County
Catawba County sheriff’s dept. reported there were 23 hours on the water for February and 8 hours on the water in March. 23 training hours including a training with Cornelius Police Dept. Participated in career day at Sherrills Ford Elementary School.
Lincoln County

John Isaacs (absent)
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sargent Ron Robertson (absent)
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz reported lake level is 97.4. Target elevation is 97. Above target is always good, especially moving into boating season. Damaged shoal marker has been addressed and suggested adding an osprey nesting platform during repair. Enjoying the osprey live camera. Thanked all of lake patrol services. Requested if you have any questions or concerns to contact Duke Lake Services.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported there was no activity on the lake. The season opened April 1st and will run until October 30th. On boarding will be held every Tuesday and Thursday. A patrol training event will be held on April 21st in Hagars Creek following an administrative meeting for Division 26. Flotilla 26-04 will hold Boating Safety Classes – May 19th, July 21st and September 15th. ProWakeboard Organization will hold a wakeboard tournament at Stumpy Creek on June 15-16 and CGAUX will provide safety support. National Safe Boating Week is May 19-25. There will be an event on Sunday, May 20th at Beattie’s Ford Park for vessel safety checks and a safe boating information booth. There will also be an event at the Peninsula Yacht Club with date to be determined. There will be a public affairs booth at the Mooresville Race City Festival on May 12th. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported the first boater safety course was March 24th in Denver with 52 students in attendance. Feedback from the class was they had heard about it at the boat show. Signed up 6 individuals for their Jump Start program for new boaters. April 14th will be the Blessing of the Fleet. All boats will meet at 11:00am at Marker 1 and then gather for lunch at Port City Club. April 25th will be the first “Lunch Bunch” of the season. The first lunch will be at Midway Boathouse Grill. April 28-29 will be vessel safety checks at the Peninsula Yacht Club
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook (absent)
Island Habitat Program
Billy Wilson reported for Gene Vaughn. Would like to thank everyone for the positive remarks for the Osprey Live Cam. 200,000 views in the 10 days it has been live. Ncwf.org and lnwc.org. Feedback from a disabled lady in Las Vegas thanking the wildlife federation for bringing nature to her. The osprey are currently laying eggs. Thank Stutts Marina for funding the camera and all others involved in the project. Presenting a program “The Osprey Have Landed” on Thursday, April 12th. Approx 6 ATONS with Osprey Nests covering lights. Discussions about extending the height of the ATON to add a nesting platform on top to avoid the nest interfering with the functionality of the ATON. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Matthew Phillips reported that they sampled on March 19th Lake Norman and March 16th Lake Davidson and Lake Cornelius. Will do coal ash sampling in April. Only new news is Hydrilla monitoring in the Blythe Landing and Ramsey Creek area is being discussed for Charlotte Water. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson – see above notes from the Island Habitat Program
Comments from the Public:
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Morris Sample reported
that with the exception of the osprey nests on shoal markers there is nothing new to report. The current list can be located on the website at www.lnmc.org. In good shape going into the boating season. Please report any issues to lnmc@lnmc.org. 
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson reported nothing to add to Hydrilla. Environmental issues - Two calls regarding osprey nests that have blown off of platforms. Motion to replacing the rock ATON with a combo ATON/Osprey Nest Combo splitting the cost of the pole installation between Lake Norman Wildlife and LNMC. Commissioner Gerke seconded with the stipulation that the cost not exceed $750. The amended motion was approved unanimously.
Education
Michael Hughes - No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke reported the committee meeting was March 15th where all applications were reviewed. The committee voted to approve the applications. Commissioner Eddinger made a motion to approve and Commissioner Wilson seconded. The applications were approved unanimously.
No Wake Buoys
Billy Wilson - No Report
Rafting Committee

Dennis Eddinger – One application 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
Charlotte Golden Boys – Ron Wazney – requesting approval for a raft up on May 29th at Marker 11. Anticipate 10-11 boats to participate. Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve and Commissioner Eddinger seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.
Charter Boat Applications
See above
Variances
None
PERMITS 
FERC Applications
Applications for approval: Hideaway Yacht Club – Ann Duncan. Request to add 3 boat slips to the existing 62 boat slips. Commissioner Eddinger made a motion to approve and Commissioner Wilson seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
Administrative Matters
None.
Adjournment
The next meeting will be May 14, 2018. The meeting was adjourned at 2104 by Commissioner Gerke.

